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Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2)

Tuesday 14th February 2006

Motion No 6
Motion: Cllr J Lahart 
"That the Manager outlines the process by which the Council brings litter fines to prosecution phase, to outline the success rate of same, specifically in relation to prosecutions based on the finding of documentation with identifying characteristics  on it and to assure that this process is carried out with regard to due process.”
Report:

The procedure followed with regard to evidence found by Litter Wardens is as follows:

A Fixed Payment Notice (On the Spot Fine) is generally issued in accordance with Section 3(1) of the Litter Pollution Act 1997.  To issue the fines it is necessary to have detailed evidence of the alleged perpetrator and the alleged offence.  This evidence usually takes the form of the discarded letters, bills etc with names and addresses outlined on them or the evidence may be in the form of the vehicle registration details from which the alleged offence was committed.  The names and addresses of the vehicles’ owners are obtained from the Garda Inquiries Office, Dublin Motor Taxation Office.

The fine requires the payment of a sum of €125.  If the fine is not paid within 21 days, the alleged offender is sent a reminder letter by the Council.  If, on receipt of the reminder letter and following a further period of 14 days, the fine is still not paid, a final letter is sent stating that the file is being referred to the Council’s Law Agent.  If payment is still not made the details are then forwarded to the Law Agent seeking the institution of legal proceedings against the alleged offender.
In 2005, there were 58 Litter cases referred to court by the Council’s Law agent and of these 53 were successful for the Council.

The fines awarded by the court ranged from €130 to €2,000.

The Council’s Litter Wardens issued 1,051 ‘On the Spot’ litter fines in 2005.

